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High School Smarter Balanced Assessment in 9th Grade: FAQ 

 

For the past three years, in 3rd-8th grades and again in 11th grade, students in Vermont have 

taken the Smarter Balanced assessments for math and English language arts, sometimes 

referred to as SBACs.  Federal law, Every Student Succeeds Act, requires all students to be 

tested in math and English language arts in 3rd-8th grades and one time in high school. 

 

Starting this school year, we will assess students in 9th grade instead of 11th.  There will be no 

changes to Smarter Balanced assessments at other grades. 

 

Below you will find answers to many of the questions teachers, administrators, students, and 

parents have asked about this change. 

 
Why is Vermont changing its high school assessment from 11th grade to 9th grade? 

There are three main reasons for this change.  First, 11th grade is already a very heavily tested 

academic year.  In addition to a standardized science assessment taken by all students, many 

11th graders are also taking the PSAT, PACT, SAT, and ACT assessments.  Many more are 

taking one or more Advanced Placement (AP) or International Baccalaureate (IB) assessments.  

Changing the Smarter Balanced high school assessment grade from 11th-9th will relieve some of 

this burden. 

 

Second, by assessing in 9th grade, rather than in 10th or 12th grades, we will be able to track year-

to-year student growth over seven consecutive years and include the results as part of the 

assessment system at the high school level.  This would not be possible if the assessment 

occurred in 10th or 12th grades as the assessments will not be in consecutive academic years. 

 

Finally, by giving the assessment at the beginning of the high school years, rather than near the 

end, the test results will help schools identify students who will need intervention and support 

to become career and college ready upon graduation.  

 
When will this move happen? 

The move to 9th grade will occur this school year.  In the spring 2018 testing window, 9th graders 

will take the Smarter Balanced assessments and 11th graders will not. 

  
Will the 9th grade Smarter Balanced Assessment be identical to the test currently taken in 11th grade? 

It will be similar, but not identical.  The format will be the same.  It is a computer adaptive test 

aligned with the Common Core State Standards; however, the questions themselves are mostly 

different.  Most of the test questions that will be used were field-tested with 9th grade students.  

The remainder have been judged by content experts to be appropriate for 9th grade students. 

The cut scores used to determine if students are meeting achievement standards are also being 

set specifically for 9th grade. To be clear, we are not moving the 11th grade test items to 9th grade.  

Rather, we are developing new Smarter Balanced assessments appropriate for 9th grade 

students. 
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Does this mean that the only assessment of student performance in high school is in 9th grade? 

No.  Further career and college ready indicators are included under the new state accountability 

model.  By the time a student graduates from high school, s/he is expected to have a proficient 

score on one of a number of potential measures, including SAT, AP, dual enrollment, or an 

industry recognized certificate.  Please follow this link for a full list of approved measures. 

 
What should we do to prepare for the change? 

The administration of the Smarter Balanced assessments will be identical to previous years, 

with the exception of the grade level taking the assessment.  Please consider any changes to 

class schedules required to ensure space is available for 9th graders to take the test, that a 

sufficient number of computers are available, and that staff are trained in the proper 

administration of the test.  However, the best way to prepare for the assessments is to align 

curriculum and instruction to the Common Core State Standards. 

 
Who should I contact with my questions about this change? 

 For information about assessment development and administration, contact Michael 

Hock, Director of Education Assessment, at michael.hock@vermont.gov. 

 

http://education.vermont.gov/documents/state-plan-state-accountability-all-measures
mailto:michael.hock@vermont.gov
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FAQ: Vermont’s New NGSS-Aligned Science Assessment  
 
The Vermont Agency of Education (AOE) is partnering with Rhode Island to develop a new 
statewide science assessment for state and federal accountability purposes. This FAQ provides 
introductory information about the assessment. Additional details around the implementation 
of this assessment will be determined when the assessment contract has been finalized and 
signed. At that time, this document will be revised accordingly and reissued. 
 
Why is Vermont introducing a new Science assessment into the state? 
Vermont’s new science assessment will be fully aligned with the Next Generation Science 
Standards (NGSS), the academic content standards that Vermont adopted in 2013. The State’s 
previous science assessment, New England Common Assessment Program (NECAP), was not 
aligned with NGSS. A new, NGSS-aligned Science assessment will allow students to better 
represent their proficiency against the state’s current expectations for learning. 
 
Where is the assessment in the development process? 
The AOE has released a Request for Proposals (RFP) to identify our partner in this work, and is 
in the process of negotiating a contract with a vendor. The NGSS-aligned assessment will be 
field-tested in May 2018 to ensure it meets standards of technical quality.  
 
What is the likely format of the NGSS-aligned assessment? 
We intend for this test to be administered via computer, and to make use of innovative item 
clusters that will make it possible to measure the full breadth of the NGSS standards. The 
assessment will include reports to parents and schools that clearly articulate student 
performance. Additionally, the assessment will include accommodations and accessibility 
features to provide access for a broad range of diverse student needs in Vermont. 
 
What grade levels will be assessed? 
The NGSS-aligned assessment will be administered to students in grades 5, 8, and 11. This 
represents a minor change from practice in 2016-17, when the NECAP assessment was 
administered to grades 4, 8, and 11. 
 
What will the testing window be for the NGSS-aligned assessment? 
The NGSS-aligned science assessment will take place during the last three weeks of May 2018. 
 
How long will it take to administer the NGSS-aligned assessment? 
While still in development, the RFP stipulates that the NGSS-aligned assessment can be 
completed during two one-hour sessions. 
 
When will the NGSS-aligned assessment factor into school accountability determinations? 
In 2017-18, the assessment will be introduced into the state, and it is the AOE’s intention to 
count the assessment for up to 2% of a school’s final accountability determination. Beginning in 
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2018-19, the assessment will count for up to 12.5% of a school’s determination, depending on 
the grades that the school serves and the size of its English learner population. 
 
What should schools be doing now to prepare for the new science assessment? 
The best way for schools to prepare for the new assessment is to ensure that local curriculum 
and instruction are fully aligned with NGSS and that students have appropriate learning 
opportunities to experience the full breadth of NGSS. 
 
Where and when will assessment updates be released? 
Updates will be posted to the AOE website, announced through the AOE’s Weekly Field Memo 
(which you can sign up to receive electronically), and educator listservs, and provided through 
the AOE’s assessment newsletter. 
 
Who should I contact with my questions about this assessment? 

• For information about the assessment’s connection to content standards and 
instructional practice, contact Margaret Carrera-Bly, Science Content Specialist, at 
margaret.carrera-bly@vermont.gov. 

• For information about assessment development and administration, contact Gabriel 
McGann, Statewide Assessment Coordinator, at gabriel.mcgann@vermont.gov. 

http://list.education.state.vt.us/mailman/listinfo/wfm
mailto:margaret.carrera-bly@vermont.gov
mailto:gabriel.mcgann@vermont.gov




SEAHORSEPRIDE 

BHS BOOSTERS is now BHS SEAHORSEPRIDE 
                 

SEAHORSEPRIDE 
BHS Parent Volunteer Organization Supporting: 
BHS Students in Arts, Academics and Athletics  
 

All Are Welcome To Volunteer in Any Way! 
 
 
Help with School Support: Arts & Academics 
Cnt: Clare Wool  
email: clarewool@me.com  
 
Help with Music and Choral Dept. 
Cnt: Suzanne Garrity   
email: suzannemgarrity@gmail.com 
 
Help with Sponsorship/Advertising  
Cnt: Chris Hood 
email: chood@cssu.org 
 
Help with Winter Sports Concessions 
Cnt: Jennifer Woods  
email: jenniferwoods173@gmail.com 
 
Help with Athletic Team Yard Signs  
Tammy Kuypers  
contact: kuypers5@yahoo.com  

mailto:clarewool@me.com
mailto:suzannemgarrity@gmail.com
mailto:chood@cssu.org
mailto:jenniferwoods173@gmail.com
mailto:kuypers5@yahoo.com
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